Mr B O'Connell Technical Services Swale Borough Council Swale House East Street Sittingbourne Kent ME10 3HT

27<sup>th</sup> May 2009

REF: NEW TRAFFIC ISLAND NEAR JUNCTION OF SWANSTREE AVENUE / RECTORY ROAD.

Dear Mr O'Connell

I would like to address the issue of Parking for the residences of Blenheim Road House numbers 43 41 39 & 32 30 28. For a number of years they have parked on Swanstree Avenue, but a new island has been constructed making it impossible for them to park. The allocated parking marked on the photo (A) is only been sufficient for 8-10 cars and these spaces are taken up by the closest residences.

What I would like to suggest is new allocation of parking as shown on the photograph (B) - the parking spaces could be numbered to the houses as listed.

Should this land require purchasing first, maybe with a joint scheme between the council and residences could be the solution?

I would like to stress there is some anger over having nowhere to park of an evening and to take away this normality of where to park your car should not be taken lightly. I hope the council and residences can work together to resolve this issue.

Please can you contact me at the above address.

Yours sincerely,

Charax's